Dear Parents 

We cannot wait to welcome all the children back into Nursery on Monday, the Nursery is looking great after it underwent renovations inside and out.(photographs to follow)
 
There is a lot of information in the following letter, so please read it carefully. If you have any questions, please contact me by phone or email. There may need to be further information shared with you once we are back and adjusting to the new nursery way.  

Nursery pupils will be dropped off and collected in their new outside play area.
A member of staff will meet and greet you and your child at the Green gates. 
At the end of the Nursery session the staff will again meet you at the gates and give you a short handover, please ensure drop off and pick up time are adhered to and once your child is collected you promptly leave the School Grounds.

Initially there will be 2 nursery sessions per day, you will be offered one session per day. The 1140 has been postponed, and hopefully will start sometime this school year. 
 Nursery session times are:  
Week commencing 17th August the session times Monday to Friday (2 hours) 
Morning session- 9.30am- 11.30am   Afternoon session- 12.45pm-2.45pm 
Week commencing 24th August the session time Monday to Friday  (2 ½ hours) Morning session- 9.15am-11.45am   Afternoon session- 12.45pm- 3.15pm 
Week commencing 31st August new session time start Monday to Friday (3hours 10mins) Morning session- 8.45am- 11.55am   Afternoon session- 12.30pm- 3.40pm 
 
Social Distancing in Nursery: Adults must remain 2m away from other adults and 2m away from pupils. Pupils will be in Nursery bubbles and can mix with pupils in their class. PPE will be worn in certain circumstances, including any close working with pupils.  
 
Hygiene/handwashing: The key COVID-secure personal hygiene measures that all children, young people and staff should follow are:    
• frequent washing/sanitising of hands for 20 seconds and drying thoroughly, and always when entering/leaving the building, before/after eating and after using the toilet;  
 • encouraging children, young people and staff to avoid touching their faces including mouth, eyes and nose; and  
• using a tissue or elbow to cough or sneeze, and use bins that are emptied regularly for tissue waste. We will be encouraging all children to follow these measures. 
 
During the Nursery session: There will be limited sharing of equipment per group or table group. Practical equipment will be wiped or washed after use. 
 
Snack time: There will be staggered snack as normal following the Nursery guidelines the only differences is the staff will serve up the snack to the individual child.
  
 
What to bring to Nursery: The Children should bring their Jackets ,Waterproofs, change of clothes, indoor and outdoor shoes/boot and water bottle (all labelled). If your child requires their own soap moisturiser or sun cream this should be labelled and not shared. If possible if everything can be put into a small bag that can be kept at Nursery. 
 
PPE: Staff and pupils are not required (but can choose to) to wear any PPE. However, PPE must be worn when toileting children, dealing with first aid and in the event of anyone feeling unwell or showing symptoms of illness.  The Nursery will be well ventilated (doors kept open and windows open).  
 
Showing signs of illness: If your child is unwell before attending Nursery, please keep them of Nursery until you have contacted the NHS.  Any pupil (or member of staff) who shows any symptom of illness will need to leave Nursery as soon as possible. Parents will need to be able to collect their child at short notice.  A parent will always need to be contactable throughout the Nursery day in case we need to contact you about collecting an unwell child. Can you please contact the school if any of your details have changed over the summer. Any pupils showing signs of illness will be taken out of class and kept in an area of the school away from others, where 
they will stay until the can be collected. The member of staff who is helping that child will be wearing full PPE.  

 As per guidance, upon return to Nursery, parents should not enter school buildings unless required. We will also be limiting access to delivery drivers etc who will still need to maintain social distance.  

We look forward to seeing you all on Monday 17th August.






   
 






